REPORT OF DISTRICT COUNCILLORS December 2017
PDC’s full Council meeting on Tuesday 12th December had a number of items which needed long discussions. Quite a few of the recommendations to reports were amended.
The consultation on the new timetables and train network re-routings proposed by South Western Railway was, instead of being approved, sent back with a number of recommendations which PDC will wish to have further communication on.
The Clinical Services Review also had the recommendation changed. Unfortunately, for legal reasons a Judicial Review could not be approved or funded by PDC, but full support was given to the Defend Dorset group in their efforts to keep A & E at Poole together with maternity plus advocating maternity at Dorchester rather than Yeovil.
Even the Brownfield Register could not be fully approved as a site at Lytchett Minster had a query raised which could not be answered at the meeting.
The main topic was the discussion and vote which took place regarding local government reorganisation and Purbeck’s place in the Rural Unitary Authority or not. Finally a recorded vote was taken on the proposal to withdraw opposition to the formation of Unitary Authorities in Dorset with the vote going 19 in favour, 5 against and 1 abstaining.

By withdrawing its opposition to a Rural Unitary Authority PDC can now fully participate in the many work streams and task & finish groups which will be formulating how the Unitary is structured and run. A number of PDC members already hold key roles in this process. 

PDC Councillors are well aware of the need for local decision making on a number of issues of which Planning is key. They will be fighting for area boards. They are determined to make sure the Rural Dorset Unitary is not a Dorset CC mark 2!!. It is perhaps fortunate that the work done so far by the Dorset Joint Committee has not been that extensive and no decisions made on structures and ways of working.
In my civic role (Cr. Meaden), the Chairman will now be on holiday until the New Year so I have already attended a Carol Service taking a guest from the village, and will be attending the Wareham Volunteers’ Reception. I will be giving out prizes and awards to PDC staff on the morning of 22nd December.

Further Councillor workshops regarding the Local Plan are due to take place.

There is some opposition to the planning permission being sought in Eldons Drove which goes to PDC Planning Committee on 2oth. December. My (Cr. Meaden) opposition to the lack of landscaping and the changes to the original planning permission has been recorded.
The Audit and Governance Committee met and although I (Cr. Meaden) was not present comments made prior to the meeting were taken into account and resulted in some changes to the papers before the Committee. Mainly because of the lack of funding by other “partners” regarding Dorset Innovation Park, some of the PDC funding for this project has been withdrawn and will make a large difference to the Council’s Reserves and borrowing limits. Some of the innovations planned will still be going ahead but on a more humble basis and there is also no indication that any of this will affect the possibility of 2000 jobs on this site. Potential take up of units on this site is very positive and the two current users of the site have both been successful in winning large new contracts which should result in expansions.
PDC’s finances are in good order and there is no anticipated borrowing in the medium term. Further funding opportunities for development at Dorset Green will present themselves but there is competition for government grants.

Finally, we were very proud to be present at this Village’s first ever Christmas Illuminations ceremony. The Lees really entered into the spirit of the switch on and decorated their tractor superbly. There were a great many people there and Tesco laid on cranberry juice and mince pies. The singing rang out and the light up went without a hitch. It was a very popular idea. Tesco, the School and the Church all deserve a big thank you for organising this. The stars made by the schoolchildren were placed onto the tree on the preceding Monday. There are over 400 stars on the tree which was provided and erected by Woodlands Nursery. The whole event has been a splendid example of a number of organisations and people in the village all pulling together to bring about a most successful outcome.

As usual we are happy to answer questions or listen to any suggestions.
Wendy Meaden

Peter Webb
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